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Dear Dan, 

ECML Connectivity Fund 

Thank you for your letter of 19 February. 

We understand your point that the particular use of capacity created by infrastructure 
works could, on some measures, affect the value for money of those works to Government 
and that we should consider this point in light of our duties when making access decisions; 
we have done this before and will do so here. 

However, it is unclear how much weight we could reasonably give to this argument in the 
absence of any information about the assumptions you originally made on the value for 
money of the fund and/or individual projects, and details of how you would assess the 
impacts of any decisions we might take on those assumptions. In particular, we are 
unclear what calculations you have done and propose to do on value for money, how 
sensitive those calculations are to changed assumptions and how material any effects 
might be.  

Can you therefore provide whatever business case(s) or other appraisals you have for 
both the connectivity fund as a whole and any specific ECML projects within it, highlighting 
which elements might depend on our decisions and illustrating the sort of analysis you 
expect to do once our decisions are made. Please can we have this material by 15 March. 

Feel free to contact me or the access & licensing team if you have any queries. As with 
previous correspondence on this subject, we are copying this letter to ECML applicants 
and Network Rail, and ideally we will publish this letter and your answers at some stage, 
subject to appropriate redactions. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
John Larkinson 
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